
November Minutes 
 

December 8, 2014 

 

 The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by 

Supervisor Henne at 7 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 Members present: Curell, Henne, Mathews, Mohr, Running. Members absent: None. 

 Visitors: Garry Running, Arlene Sullivan, Dave Scheuer, Cheryl Clark. 

 County Commissioner Cheryl Clark gave an update on the business of the county. 

 Motion by Mathews, supported by Curell to waive the reading of the November  minutes 

and accept them into record.  MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Running, supported by Mathews to accept into record the Treasurers Report as 

presented. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Mathews, to pay the monthly bills: from the General 

Fund, $16,667.28 with checks numbered 12097 through 12125 and from the Cemetery Fund, 

$153.09 with checks numbered 1025 and 1026. MOTION CARRIED. 

 We received a brief report on the conditions of the roads and projects. The Sarles Road 

culvert is completed, the 3rd brining is done. Our township roads are in good condition. 

 The Board of Review will meet tomorrow, December 9 at 9 am. 

 Motion by Mohr, supported by Curell to pay for the training class for Board of Review 

members who wish to attend. MOTIO CARRIED. 

 The Rich Township Board acknowledges with gratitude the many years of service given 

by Ralph Gilpin as the chairperson of the Planning Commission. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Henne to approve the appointment of Paul Brown by the 

Mayville District Library Board to serve as a representative from Rich Township on the Library 

Board. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Mathews to approve the applications from Mitchell & 

Krystal LaBair to enroll 2 parcels of land, property numbers 44-018-016-011-00 and 44-018-

017-016-00, in the Farmland and Open Space Preservation Program. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Resolution by Mathews, supported by Mohr to adopt the Lapeer County Hazard 

Mitigation Plan Update as the official plan of Rich Township. Upon roll call vote, all members 

voted "aye", none voted "nay". Resolution follows.  

 Motion by Mathews, supported by Curell to set the Township Board meeting dates for 

2015 to be the 2nd Monday of every month at 7 pm. MOTION CARRIED. 

 There were 2 zoning permits issued since the last meeting -  

  Dan Rich 9437 Silverwood Rd  Ag building 

  Leonard Sanford 7452 Silverwood Rd Ag building 

 We reviewed items of correspondence from the drain commissioner and Gary Cooley. 

 Public comment was received about trash being left outside the garage at the cemetery. 

The clerk will speak to the sexton about picking up trash at the cemetery. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Mathews to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:29 pm. 

  

 

 

________________________    __________________________                                                      

Pamela Running, Clerk     Paul Henne, Supervisor 



 

  

 
 


